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NEMJFA/CDJFL          
 

ANNUAL REPORT 2016 
Administrators Report 
2016 the Association faced its biggest challenge trying to manage an Association while facing being taken 

over by the SANFL.  This was a particularly stressful year for the Executive and Clubs and volunteers and 

certainly took its toll on everyone while also trying to administer competitions, Clubs and Teams. 

The Executive were committed in continuing to support the Clubs through the ongoing meeting process 

with the SANFL addressing Club concerns and issues with the new junior competition proposal. To 

everyone’s credit we carried on through another successful season. 

Once again the season commenced with the U6 Carnival at Para Hills Football Club this year with 250 new 

players to the league having their first taste of team footy and loving every minute.  The Executive once 

again were all hands on deck manning the BBQ for all the hungry players and handing out footy’s to all the 

kids. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year the Association engaged with Good Sports to 

provide education and awareness to Clubs around 

responsible service of alcohol and good practice to support 

Club Committees with behavioural issues on game days. 

U6 to U10 non premiership grades had 135 teams and the 

focus has always been on participation and development in 

these grades.  Clubs in these age groups have had good 

success with retention and growth of junior football and its 

ongoing development in the North Eastern Suburbs. 

There were 113 teams across U11 to U14’s with good numbers 

across 3 divisions in each grade and the U15’s /16’s had 2 

divisions. Clubs and coaches were able to provide competitive 

games played in the spirit of the game and allowing all teams 

aspiring to play finals. 

It was another successful finals season with 8 Clubs taking 

home flags from 16 divisions.   Payneham NU won 4 

Premierships; Angle Vale took home 3 and TTG 2.  The Finals 

series were hosted by the Clubs who did a fantastic job once 

again this year with everyone enjoying Grand Final Day.  2 

successful Medal Counts were held at Athelstone and 

Broadview with Georgia Mckee from Elizabeth winning the 

first medal in a mixed competition by a female player. 

Our annual AGM dinner held at Salisbury North Football Club 

was the culmination of the Season for Clubs to celebrate and 

valuable volunteers were recognised for their service to the 

Association in supporting junior football in a variety of roles.  

This is always the highlight of the season where we can all 

relax and celebrate the enormous amount of commitment 

and hard work that goes into managing clubs and junior 

football. 
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NEMJFA/CDJFL 

Premiership Teams and Coaches 2016 

 
U11W    Angel Vale – Bruce Lockwood 
U11B     Broadview – Phil Gendron 
U11R     Golden Grove – Jason Murdoch 
U12W    Angle Vale – Graham Rigney 
U12B     Pooraka – James Hughes  
U12R     Payneham NU – Chris Drage 
U13W    Tea Tree Gully – Dave Crisanti 
U13B     Athelstone – Phillip Spicer 
U13R     Payneham – Justin Trim   
U14W    Angle Vale – Joshua Gordon 
U14B     Salisbury West – Travis Windahl 
U15B     Angle Vale – Mark Thomson 
U15R     Payneham – Rocky Butterworth 
U16B     Athelstone – Nathan Lloyd 
U16R     Tea Tree Gully – Darren Bugg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AFL National Draft 2016 

Athelstone U16B Premiers 

Executive Member Paul Marshall with 

David Crisanti U13W Coach TTG 

James Hughes U12B Coach 

Congratulations to player and club 

Jack Graham TTG - Richmond 
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NEMJFA/CDJFL          
 

AGM Dinner and Awards Night 

The Best Club award was renamed last year to honour our previous Chairman Rick King who 

was a staunch supporter of the Association sadly passing away in February 2015.  Salisbury 

North took out the award for the 2nd year and received a cheque for $500.00.  It was 

wonderful to have Rick's son Mike attending the AGM to present the award. 

Keith Thompson Award 

Two players form Salisbury North took out the Keith Thompson Medal.  U12W Barialai Alizai 

and U13B Isiah Dudley both polled an equal number of votes to become the dual winners of 

the Medal.  It was wonderful to see the Thompson family (Verna, Bronwyn & Mark) again 

attend the Awards presentations and Verna Thompson presented the Medals to dual  

 

winners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 2015 Winner Club 

U11B Jack Dundon Broadview 

U11R  Sebastian Wauer Golden Grove 

U11W Georgia McKee Elizabeth 

U12R Brodie Tuck Salisbury North 

U12B Tyrell Sgori Ftizroy 

U12W Barialai Alizai Salisbury North 

U13R Cooper Murley Tea Tree Gully 

U13B Isiah Dudley Salisbury North 

U13W Kobe Wilson Eastern Park 

U14R Ajay Hem Golden Grove 

U14B Emeli Ndolimana Athelstone 

U14W Deakyn Stanley Angle Vale 

U15R Jordan O’Brien Salisbury North 

U15B Alistair Walling  
Angle Vale 

U16R Donald Wills  Salisbury West 

U16B Tiel Ndolimana Athelstone 

 

Georgia McKee U11W Medal winner and first 

girl in a mixed competition to win a Medal 
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AGM Dinner and Awards Night  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Life Membership Awarded    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Life Membership 2016  

NEMJFA Ump David Palmer Pooraka Jade Honan 

Athelstone Nharelle Norsworthy Hope Valley Alby Bartsch 

Athelstone Sav Harpas Hope Valley Garry Stewart 

Athelstone Lily Young Hope Valley Marc Robinson 

Athelstone Samantha Spicer Hope Valley Jacqui Kennedy 

Broadview  Sarah Kelly Hope Valley Peter Fuchs 

Broadview Andrew Saint Hope Valley Paul Fuchs 

Broadview Marie Hodby Hope Valley Nick Martin 

Eastern Park Bill Nicholls Hope Valley Darrel Van Der Haak 

Eastern Park Dennis Vidal Hope Valley Kirsty Reschke 

Golden Grove Coralie LeRay Salisbury Amy Simpson 

Golden Grove Adrian Harris Salisbury Kylie Martin 

Golden Grove Ryan Graham Salisbury Kym Finlay-Smith 

Golden Grove Dawn Henderson Salisbury North Geoff Weetra 

Golden Grove Paul Cavallaro Salisbury North Kerry Coutlakis 

Golden Grove John Butcher Tea Tree Gully Pete Smith 

Ingle Farm Karen Willis Tea Tree Gully Noelene Kondos 

Ingle Farm Shaun Rainey Tea Tree Gully Jodie Elphick 

Modbury Darren Roe Tea Tree Gully Simon Nappa 

Modbury Dan Hughes Tea Tree Gully Paul Rucioch 

Marie Hodby Broadveiw receiveing Life membership 

U11B Medal Winner Jack Dundon 
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YJFL V NEMJFA/CDJFL U16’s Game 
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NEMJFA/CDJFL 

 

NEMJFA/CDJFL U16’s Team 
 

No. Club 
First 

Name 
Last Name 

4 Angle Vale Billy Symons 

22 Broadview Harry Baker 

23 Broadview Hamish Ralph 

11 Broadview Callum Flanagan 

21 Broadview Josef Rack 

9 Golden Grove Jarrod Cotgrove 

8 Golden Grove Lachlan  Zschorn 

15 Golden Grove Dylan Barge 

3 Hope Valley Zacary Pacitti 

16 Hope Valley Dylan Occhiuto 

19 Modbury Mitchell Payne 

7  Payneham Joel Size 

13 Payneham Georgio Kalafatis 

12 Payneham Dylan Fitzsimons 

5 Salisbury West Kieran Walker 

17 Salisbury West Tyrone  Milera 

6 Tea Tree Gully Carlos  Buccini 

10 Tea Tree Gully Joshua Gauci 

14 Tea Tree Gully Joshua  Spence 

1 Tea Tree Gully Max Joseph 

24 Tea Tree Gully Coan Hurst 

18 Tea Tree Gully Daniel Dunlop 

2 Tea Tree Gully Brodie Latham 

20 Tea Tree Gully Callum Couzner 
 

 

 

 

Coach 

Darren Bugg 

Assistant Coach 

John Curley 

Team Manager 

Marcello Buccini 

Runner 

Aaron Lawn 

Trainer 
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NEMJFA/CDJFL 
Umpires 2016 

Umpire Panel  
This season saw Ray Austin return to the Umpire Supervisor Role and managing the Umpiring 

appointments with great support from the two Assistants Mark Barnett and Simon Johnson focusing 

on new umpires and umpire development.  We had about 50 new Umpires training at LJ Lewis 

Reserve who worked hard all year to improve their fitness and skills.  Another challenging year for the 

panel but overall everyone worked together to improve standards and the final series was particularly 

pleasing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Umpire Dinner & Awards  

2016 Coaches Encouragement Award – Haydn Black 

2016 Most Improved – Bryce Gilbert 

2016 First Year Umpire Award – Ben Hutchinson 

2016 Graham Smith Encouragement Award – Connor Linhart 

2016 Senior Umpire of the Year – Brad Bates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Bryce Gibbs 

Quentin Rankmore & Brad Bates 
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Umpires 2016 

                                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

Retiring Executive Members 

 

 

Paul Marshall 

Robert Price 

David Palmer Life Membership 

The Executive could not do all the work that is required to run an Association 

the size of NEMJFA/CDJFL with 250 teams and over 5,500 players without 

relying heavily on our valuable volunteers to support the Administrative 

structure.  

 

This year’s AGM saw the retirement of 2 of our long standing members 

Robert Price and Paul Marshall.  Paul has been part of the Executive for last 4 

years and has been a valuable member of the team.  Paul did a lot of work 

with the Permits and player assessments. 

Robert Price also retired due to working interstate and we thank him for his 

valuable contribution to the Association Executive. 

Cheryl Occhuito also retired from the Executive after 2 years service. 

Shane Murray was newly elected to the Board 

 

Sadly after 63 years the Association is closing down after the Clubs agreed in 

November 2016 to go across to the SANFL Junior competition for 2017. 

The Association officially closed its office in February 2017. 

 

''Never Watch It Happen Get Involved and Make It Happen''  

 

The Umpire Dinner and Awards night was held at the Salisbury North 

Football Club with a good turnout of Umpires. 

Congratulations must also go to David Palmer who has umpired in 

the Association for over 10 years and received Life Membership at the 

AGM Dinner in October for his services to Umpiring. 

Congratulations to all the Umpires who won awards and to the entire 

Umpire group who have put in so much work this Season continuing 

to work on their development and skills. 

. 

Paul Marshall 


